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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

October 6, 2010 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, October 6, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson and Steve Ober. TA Veloski was also present. Andrew Livernois was absent. 











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment – Karen Ober






  

1.1
Developing rules/guidelines for the use of the old Town Hall – Ms. Ober asked the Board to develop a set of rules/guidelines for the rental use of the old Town Hall.  The old Town Hall is now being rented for the first time in many years and there were some issues around the last rental, where the handicapped entrance was blocked temporarily.  The BOS asked Ms. Ober to get together with the Town Administrator and develop the rules/guidelines.






  
2.0 John Bernard – New Part-time Police Officer –John Bernard was sworn in as a part-time officer for the Town.  Mr. Bernard’s relatives and many of the PD were on hand for the ceremony.  Chairman Nickerson took this opportunity to thank the Police Department for their attitude and work over the past year, Selectman Ober concurred.




 







3.0 Senator Reynolds – Legislative -update – Ms. Reynolds asked the BOS of any concerns that needed to be addressed in the upcoming year.  Chairman Nickerson asked during the upcoming budget negotiations that the Senate keep in mind the effects of the budget and budget cuts on the communities.  Cuts to funds allocated the schools and the effect on the community.  Chairman Nickerson was concerned over where the State was searching for funds, like the attempt to transfer Joint Underwriters Association (JUA) funds to balance the budget.  Chairman Nickerson also discussed the need for increased internet services for the development of small industries and in education, and requested that the Senate/Legislature look into the way internet is being developed in the State.  Also to keep in mind activities like Fish and Game where percentages of the funds derived from license fees are being diverted from their original intent and used to balance the State Budget.  Senator Reynolds stated that she does not support the down shifting of costs to the local community and that she changed her mind and supported the expansion of gambling in the state as a source of additional revenue and jobs.  Chairman Nickerson discussed the probability that the Upper Bay and Bay Road project will not show any construction this year due to regulations and requirements imposed by DOT and DES.  Chairman Nickerson also noted that it took a year and a half from the time funds were approved by the Town until construction on Hunkins Pond Road was able to start.  Chairman Nickerson took this opportunity to bring his concerns over the seemingly increased requirements to get project approval through the DOT and the DES system.  He asked that the Legislature look into making it easier for these types of projects to move forward faster.  The Chairman thanked Senator Reynolds for her coming and listening to the BOS.


4.0 Representative Merry – RSA 91-A – Ms. Merry did a quick history of the legislation that she had proposed and was looking for a dialogue with the Town over the issue.  Chairman Nickerson talked about the process and that only 1 person has asked for the changes.  Chairman Nickerson talked about the problems caused by posting draft minutes and the fact the corrections were needed to clarify many statements and the lack of a word like “not” can change the entire meaning of a statement and cause distress among residents that were affected by the statement.  Selectman Ober concurred with the statements of Chairman Nickerson and noted that many things can be wrong in draft minutes.  Selectman Ober felt that changes should only be made where a defined need exists.  Chairman Nickerson referred to Ms. Merry’s concern that the Town had voted to tape and broadcast the BOS meetings and had not yet done it.  Apparently the Town had voted to tape the meetings but did not fund the project.  The taping and broadcasting of the meetings is very expensive.  It cost a neighboring Town over $6,000 for equipment and the quality of the broadcast is not very good.  The BOS had concerns over the need to make changes, since the law suit by Mrs. Cioffi; he feels that the BOS and the Town has become more responsive to the requests of the public and been very open in its dealings with the public and he feels the public likes the way things are going.  The Board thanked Ms. Merry for coming in and discussing the issue and agreed with Ms. Merry that communication is a key factor in moving towards change.


 

5.0 Department Updates
5.1 Police – Chief Hankard – Chief Hankard is happy that we now have a new part-time officer that can help reduce overtime.  The Chief advised the Board that the new cruiser is on duty as of today.  Chief Hankard talked of the success of Public Safety Day at Meadow Brook; the required signs for traffic duty have come in; Officer Benoit had attended a special driving course for police officers; that Officer Howe has passed certification to do the tests that are required by all new police officers every 3 years.  Chief Hankard will be attending a firearms instructor course; Officer Howe will be taking a class for Glock repair and maintenance.  The Chief talked about two capital projects for the Police Department: a roof over the parking area at the side of the building and redesigning the interior work space of the office.  Chief Hankard had forwarded a copy of an ordinance relative to traffic control for construction, the BOS will forward to Atty Boldt for comments.  

5.2 Fire – Chief DeSilva – The Chief talked about the need and process for details for the Fire Department, the TA will check with the Town Attorney.  The Chief had the BOS sign a form to buy tires with the tax exempt status.  The chief requested to use $97.70 from his funds to attend a meeting in Washington, DC with no additional cost to the Town.  The Chief presented 2 requests to purchase equipment: 1 to buy a new ground ladder 28’ $640 plus $230 shipping and to buy two new nozzles at a cost of $840 and $750.  The motion to purchase the equipment by Chairman Nickerson seconded by Selectman Ober, vote 2 aye 0 nay motion passed.   The Fire Chief talked about having 2 new volunteers and that brings his total to 26.  Chief DeSilva talked of the need to replace the utility truck and he is looking at a used piece of equipment in Maryland which could save the Town $85,000.  Chief DeSilva talked of replacing the Command Car this year, as it would have 100,000 miles by November.  There have been no problems with the ambulance since the repairs were done.
6.0  Old Business




 



 
  6.1
Highway Garage – The TA called 6 Towns regarding the door company and received favorable comments from all 6.  After a discussion over some upgrades to the specs., Chairman Nickerson made a motion to purchase the doors for the new Highway Garage from Tooms Doors, motion seconded by Selectman Ober, 2 aye 0 nay, motion passed.  A discussion took place regarding the installation of the heating system for the radiant heating Chairman Nickerson made a motion to have the heating system installed, motion seconded by Selectman Ober, 2 aye 0 nay, motion passed.  If any money is left then it will be put towards the cold storage shed.

6.2
Old truck – DPW Director Thayer reported that the truck he had intended to send to the White Farm for auction would not be accepted due to its condition.  The Board requested that it be advertised for bid, if no bids to sell it for scrap metal.

6.3 Hunkins Pond Road – The BOS signed the contract.  Construction should start the end of this week or the beginning of next week.


6.4 Prescott Road – Work should start next week.


6.5 Robitaille Case – Will be heard November 16, 2010.



              


7.0 New Business









  7.1
Request from the TC/TC to sign a notice for the general elections – The BOS signed the notice.

7.2 Forms for Key Bank
- The BOS signed the forms for Key Government Finance to pay for the new pick-up truck.


7.3 Christmas Party – Will be on 12/23/10 @11:00 to 2:00 staff may leave after the party for the Holiday.


8.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – See chart below.






	TML#
	Taxpayer
	Item
	Approved/Denied/Status

	20.002.002
	Vandermast, Kenneth
	Timber Tax 
	Approved 

	04.046.001
	Navoy, Peter & Coleen
	Timber Tax
	Approved 

	14.001.000
	Henry, Bayard
	Timber Intent
	Approved 


9.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – The Belknap County Youth Services took a collection and donated approximately $250 worth of canned goods. 

10.0 Authorize Payroll & Accounts Payable Registers – The BOS reviewed/signed the payroll & accounts payable registers. There were 2 checks over $5,000: the school payment and a payment to the Bond Attorney.  The accounts payable register was made available for public inspection.




11.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes  





              11.1 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, September 29, 2010. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of September 29, 2010. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion 2 aye 0 nay the motion passed.











12.0 Correspondence – The BOS reviewed.




        













13.0 Town Administrator’s Report- The TA items were covered during the meeting.








14.0 Selectmen’s Reports
- There were no Selectmen’s reports. 


 

















15.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 13, 2010 at the Town Office @ 6:30 p.m.



16.0 ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectmen’s meeting adjourned at 8:46 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Veloski, 

Town Administrator 
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